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Annual General Meeting

Queensland Polocrosse Association Inc.
Venue:                    Presidents Room
                                 City Golf Club
                                 South St. Toowoomba
Date:                       Saturday 8th December, 2018
Meeting Opened: 9.05am
Official Business:

Chairpersons opening and welcome: Welcome to our Patron Howard Hobbs, PAA Board member Chris Bourke, club delegates and guests. Thank you all for taking the time to attend the QPA AGM.
Please help yourself to the BTGP magazine, 2019 Calendars & pocket calendars on the front table. Turn off mobile phones and the restrooms are off the hallway.

We have had a number of our Polocrosse members pass away this year so can I please ask you all to stand for once minutes silence in remembrance of those we have lost.

Thankyou.

I declare that we have: 22 postal votes 34 delegate votes for this meeting.
Call for nominations for Scrutineers – Samantha Darcy

                                                                    Lyn Bourke

                                                                    Kylie Dunstan

Nominated by Charles Brook        Second by Margaret Darcy      Carried
Present as per the attendance register
Apologies Helen Taylor, Daniel Gray, Eric Beresford, Melissa Moore, Jim Neil-Ballantine
Minutes of previous Annual General Meeting Moved that the minutes from the 9th December, 2017 be accepted as a true and accurate record.
Moved:
John Mullins                       Seconded: Paul Erbacher               Carried
Business arising from previous minutes: Nil
Reports

· President’s Report:


Moved: Christine Franklin
Seconded: Nicole Wills 
· Treasurer’s Report:

Moved: Penny Kelly

Seconded: Mike Williams
· Appointment of auditors: 

· Motion: Moved that Super Audit Specialists, Toowoomba be appointed as QPA Auditors for the coming financial year.     Moved: Penny Kelly
Seconded: Clay Colless
Carried

· Motion: Moved that the audit report be accepted  
                                                Moved by Penny Kelly     Seconded: Stewart Neal        Carried
· Administrator’s Report:

Moved: Stewart Neal

Seconded: Louie Raiteri
· Cattle Committee Report:

Moved: Christine Franklin
Seconded: Tim Gall
· Chairperson of Senior Selector's Report:
Moved: Penny Kelly
 
Seconded: Chris Franklin
· Chairperson of Junior Selector's Report:
Moved: Terry Kerr

Seconded: Alex Reid
· State Director of Umpiring’s Report:

Moved: Paul McGrath

Seconded: Stewart Neal
· State Director of Coaching's Report:

Moved: Mike Williams 
Seconded: Andrew Dunstan
· State Director of Youth Development Report: Moved: Mirella O’SullivanSeconded: Stewart Neal
· State Director of Managers Report:

Moved: John Knights

Seconded: Wendy Taylor
· State Director of Player Gradings:

Moved: James Bredhauer
Seconded: John Mullins
Steward Neale asked if changes to player gradings have been made since the end of the playing season.

Charlie Brook asked if changes can be notified to zone and club president if made at committee level.  Warwick club was unaware of changes made at start of year.  James Bredhauer advised that not all the zone changes have been made on the database as yet. The website will be updated as soon as these are processed. Christine Franklin explained that the MC is not sure how the changes happened at the start of 2018.

Les Fraser brought up the issue of no use of gradings at Nationals as in his opinion our own u21 team was robbed of a berth due to WA player of higher grading being approved to play.
Stewart Neale brought up about display of gradings at carnivals and the need for this.
· State Director of Horse Welfare:

Moved: Justin Hafey

Seconded: Andrew Dunstan
· Women’s Committee Chairperson report: Moved: Penny Kelly

Seconded: Steward Neal
· Director of Governance Report:

Moved: Louie Raiteri

Seconded: Rodney Geppert
Copy of all reports in the office.
Special Business

Election of Office Bearers:
Patron:



Howard Hobbs 


unopposed
accepted

Treasurer: (2 year term)

Penny Kelly (Bauhinia Club) 

unopposed
accepted

Management Committee: (3 positions)
Nominated:


Russell Davison (Gold Coast)





Rodney Geppert (Warwick)





Justin Hafey (Tansey) Withdrawn






Terry Kerr (St Lawrence/Nebo)





John Mullins (Chinchilla)






Michael Williams (Gold Coast)
All nominees addressed the room prior to voting.



Elected and accepted:
Russell Davison 






Terry Kerr 






Michael Williams
Motion from the floor: “That ballot papers be destroyed.”

Moved: Tim Gall

Second: Cheryl Hayward                 Carried
State Director of Umpiring:

Paul McGrath (Warwick Club) 
unopposed
accepted
Appointment of 2019 State Selectors:

Senior Selectors: 






Chris Franklin 






David Hayward







Paul McGrath 






John O’Neill







John O’Sullivan 
Junior Selectors:






Jess Duncan 






Kylie Dunstan






John Knights







Paul O’Leary







Lauren Sillitoe

Club affiliation fees

Penny Kelly discussed QPA in a good financial positon at the moment. Suggested club fees could stay the same for 2020.
Moved Charlie Brook That club fees remain at $600 for 2020    Second Clay Colless     Carried
2019 Player Affiliation Fees: 
Cannot be set yet as we are still waiting for the PAA and Insurance to come through.  Penny advised that the minimum increase will be around $30. Discussion followed on the cost of fees. The Management Committee will ratify the player fees and advise all clubs before the 31st December 2018 of the 2019 player fees.

Motion: That the QPA component of the player fee to remain same for 2019. 
Moved: Stewart Neal
          Second Justin Hafey     17 votes all.              Defeated

Motion: To increase QPA component of the 2019 player fee by $5 per membership.

Moved: Charlie Brook 
Second James Bredhauer                            Carried
Notices of Motion 2018 AGM

Motion 1:
The Mixed Competition be reinstated at the Annual State Club Championships from 2019.

A discussion was held.
Moved:
Rachel Sargood




Second:
Jamie Sargood
Result:
 Carried
Motion 2:
That the following changes be made to the QPA Constitution to keep it as consistent and correct as possible.

 21.1: Each Club by its two Delegates shall be entitled to two (2) votes on behalf of their Club at Meetings.

 21.4: If a ballot is demanded under clause 21.3 it shall be a secret ballot taken either at once or after an interval or adjournment. The chairperson shall appoint three (3) scrutineers to conduct the secret ballot in such manner as the Chairperson shall determine and the result of the ballot shall be deemed to be the resolution of the meeting at which the ballot was demanded.

23.8: Election for State Director of Umpiring shall take place at the relevant AGM and Delegates will only be entitled to a vote in person or by postal vote.

23.9: Every Club (by its Delegates) is entitled to two (2) votes. No other QPA member is entitled to vote.

23.12c: upon the close of the fourteen (14) day nomination period, all Delegates will receive written notification of the nominees and will be given a further fourteen (14) days to submit their votes (two per Club) by post to be determined by postal ballot; and

A discussion was held
Moved:
Louie Raiteri





Second:
Mirella O’Sullivan Result: Carried
Queensland Club Championships 2020, location and date
Written expressions of interest to host the 2020 club champs received from Cunningham, Bauhinia, Thargomindah, Chinchilla. Each club addressed the meeting about their facilities.
Bauhinia – Philip Nobbs.  Date to host the champs on the letter is the 3-5 July.
Chinchilla – John Mullins.  

Cunningham – withdrew their nomination

Thargomindah – Steven Hall.  

A discussion was held about the venues and Bauhinia holding the club championships on a different date to the P & P. The MC voted at their meeting to accept this expression of interest with the date change and allow the voting delegates to accept the nomination with the date change when they vote on the host club for 2020.

Vote taken on a Ballot or show of hands?  Secret Ballot held.
2020 Queensland Club Championships - Bauhinia 3-5 July.  
Christine explained that this is for the one year only with the date change as the majority of delegates voted for it. We are not permanently accepting date change, it is for one year only. If the members want a permanent date change a motion will need to be sent into a future QPA AGM for the delegates to vote on. Christine explained it is a Policy & Procedure change, not a constitutional change.
General Business
1st aid subsidy proposal
Refer to attached

Penny Kelly addressed the meeting about a 1st Aid subsidy proposal to be offer to all clubs to help cover the cost of 1st aid for carnivals. The maximum subsidy will be $500 on a sliding scale down from there.  The subsidy will be offered to clubs that hold a carnival with less than 15 teams. There will be an application form to be completed and submitted within 4 weeks of the carnival to apply for the funding. A club can only apply for only 1 lot of 1st aid funding per year. It is a one year trial only.  
The funding will be worked out on senior players only. 
Charlie Brook asked how much has been budgeted – Penny Kelly believes around 15 clubs – up to $7,500.  

Motion to adopt 1st aid subsidy proposal for one year.

Moved: Steward Neal 


Second Betty Raiteri           Unanimous, Carried
Changes and Discussion points from the National Umpiring Meeting
Paul McGrath – Looking to start a women’s umpiring mentoring program.  
A new vetting out process is to be implemented.

The interstate umpiring exchange to start again.
Nationals – the discussion has been that they will be held for as many days as maximum number of teams in a competition.  

Blood rule must be umpired correctly for horse and player. There will be no more blood on field.
Club rules – penalties to clubs for not following rules.  Clubs need to control members.
Face guards.  Under 16 – must wear face or mouth guard. 
                        Over 16 – PAA prefer you to wear a faceguard or mouth guard. 
David Levin’s will be hosting the umpire accreditation & training weekend in Toowoomba on the 9th & 10th March 2019.  Will have a video link for other states & Qld members who cannot travel that weekend.  
For every free goal given to a player now the next line up will start with a free throw to that player in centre field. 
The new rulebook will be online by 1st January & a new rulebook will be printed.

Les Fraser asked about ends of fields from Paul McGrath.  Clubs need to ensure that the ends of fields in 12m past fields need to be made safe.  
World Cup – 
Les Fraser presented an update on the World Cup to the meeting. Sign up to the World Cup website to for up to date newsletters and information.
Blue Bandage Polocrosse
PAA are setting up a non-competitive, non-contact competition to be held in conjunction with club carnivals. Club that wish to hold the BBP will need to include it on their carnival invitation. Information and cost will be sent out in 2019.
QPA challenge – Will be held on the 6th & 7th July, 2019 at Tansey. The guidelines are in the folder & have been sent to clubs.  They include a suggestion on who can select the teams. This is a compulsory carnival for anyone that wants to be eligible to play in a Queensland team in 2020. We hope that all grades of players will attend and play in the Challenge.

Christine closed the meeting.

A Selectors Meeting will be held after the AGM and we will take your photos.

The new Management Committee will meet at 8am tomorrow morning for an induction meeting.
Thank you everyone for nominating for a position and congratulations to everyone that was voted in. 

I also thank Justin Hafey for all his years on the Management Committee and for sharing all his polocrosse knowledge with us. Thank you all for travelling and attending the AGM and I hope to see everyone at the dinner tonight.

Next AGM date and location: 
Date - Saturday 7 December 2019, 

Location: Toowoomba.

Venue: TBA
Meeting Close: 1pm
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